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Minutes of May 25, 2021
Record of Proceedings

Regular meeting of the Washington Township Board of Trustees was held at the Washington Township Administration Building, 6200 Eiterman Road, Dublin, Ohio, on May 25, 2021, at 6:00 p.m.  Meeting was called to order by Mr. Charles Kranstuber, Chair, and the meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Roll call – 
Mr. Charles Kranstuber, Chair – Present




Mr. Jan Rozanski, Vice Chair - Present




Ms. Denise Franz King, Trustee – Present 

Sheriff’s Report:

Deputy Chuck Hamilton was present to give report of activity in the Township.  Discussion was held regarding the road closure of Cosgray and State Route 161, which will be a complete closure of these roads for approximately 3 – 4 months.  
Introduction:
Mr. Kranstuber introduced Mr. Stu Harris, from the Dublin School Board.
Legal Counsel present: 
Zoning Matters:  
Ms. Rebecca Princehorn Legal Counsel with Bricker and Eckler, was present to discuss with the Board a memorandum regarding statutory authority to regulate nuisances and changes to the law pertaining to these statutes.  The Zoning Inspector currently sends a letter to the offending property owners, citing the nuisances and then refers the matter to Franklin County Prosecuting Attorney or our legal counsel, if property is not brought back into compliance within the time frame.  Ms. Princehorn advises continuing with the initial letter for community relation purposes and to use a time line to document the progress.  Ms. Princehorn advised if the Notice of Nuisance form is used, the Board would have to pass a resolution for each offense, and to then follow through with the abatement if and when the property owners do not comply. Part of the issue is a property owner will make improvements but will not follow through with the completion of the cleanup.  Also, property owners do not pick up their mail from the post office or sign for certified mail. Each violation has its own rules as to where to post the violation.  Ms. Princehorn states the Township Zoning Resolutions covers all nuisances, and the resolution can be posted in the newspaper and/or on the property.  Memorandum and Notice appended to the Meeting Minutes.  






Append #001
COVID 19 Vaccination of Staff: 
Chief Alec O’Connell gave an update on the vaccination process and policy.  Mr. Brian Zets Legal Counsel with Isaac, Wiles, Burkholder, was present to discuss mandatory vaccinations of staff.  Mr. Zets stated private or public employers cannot mandate vaccinations of employees.  Mr. Zets stated as of June 2, 2021, all orders go away, there are no longer mask mandate requirements or social distancing requirements, no longer indoor/outdoor gathering requirements are no longer limited, etc., Mr. Zets stated we will wake up to normal on June 3rd, with no requirements pertaining to restrictions for COVID 19, but not really.  A discussion continued regarding vaccinations, current protocol pertaining to COVID 19 and guidelines.  
Resolution to Conclude Employment:
Mr. Kranstuber introduced and moved the adoption of the following Resolution:
A RESOLUTION CONCLUDING SCOTT J. MEYER’S EMPLOYMENT AS A PART-TIME FIREFIGHTER / PARAMEDIC

WHEREAS, the Board of Township Trustees of Washington Township hired Scott J. Meyer on October 29, 2020; and

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees for Washington Township recognizes that Scott J. Meyer has communicated his intention to resign for personal reasons.
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Trustees of Washington Township, Franklin, Delaware, and Union Counties, State of Ohio:

Section 1:
The Board of Trustees hereby approves the resignation of:

Name:


Scott J. Meyer

Position / Department:
Firefighter/Paramedic/Fire

Classification:

Part-Time

Effective date:

May 4, 2021

Section 2:
Scott J. Meyer is eligible for rehire; 

Section 3:
It is hereby found and determined that all formal actions of this Board concerning and relating to the passage of this Resolution were adopted in an open meeting of the Board and that all deliberations of the Board and any of the decision making bodies of the Board of Trustees which resulted in such formal actions were in meetings open to the public in compliance with all legal requirements of the State of Ohio.

Section 4:
All prior legislation, or any parts thereof, which is/are inconsistent with this Resolution is/are hereby repealed as to the inconsistent parts thereof.

Mr. Rozanski seconded the motion, and the roll was called on with all members of the Washington Township Board of Trustees voting aye.  Resolution adopted.  


#2021.05.25.001










Append #002

Resolution to Conclude Employment:

Ms. King introduced and moved the adoption of the following Resolution:

A RESOLUTION CONCLUDING MORGAN E. MURCHLAND’S EMPLOYMENT AS A PART-TIME FIREFIGHTER / EMT-B

WHEREAS, the Board of Township Trustees of Washington Township hired Morgan E. Murchland on October 29, 2020; and

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees for Washington Township recognizes that Morgan E. Murchland has communicated her intention to resign for personal reasons.
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Trustees of Washington Township, Franklin, Delaware, and Union Counties, State of Ohio:

Section 1:
The Board of Trustees hereby approves the resignation of:

Name:


Morgan E. Murchland

Position / Department:
Firefighter/EMT-B/Fire

Classification:

Part-Time

Effective date:

May 7, 2021

Section 2:
Morgan E. Murchland is eligible for rehire; 

Section 3:
It is hereby found and determined that all formal actions of this Board concerning and relating to the passage of this Resolution were adopted in an open meeting of the Board and that all deliberations of the Board and any of the decision making bodies of the Board of Trustees which resulted in such formal actions were in meetings open to the public in compliance with all legal requirements of the State of Ohio.
Section 4:
All prior legislation, or any parts thereof, which is/are inconsistent with this Resolution is/are hereby repealed as to the inconsistent parts thereof.

Mr. Kranstuber seconded the motion, and the roll was called on with all members of the Washington Township Board of Trustees voting aye.  Resolution adopted.  


#2021.05.25.002

Append #003

Fire Prevention Bureau Staffing Increased:

Motion by Mr. Kranstuber, seconded by Mr. Rozanski, to approve increasing the Fire Prevention Bureau Staffing level temporarily to Six (6) employees while personnel leaves continue.  Motion passed.  
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Append #004
Approve Meeting Minutes:
Motion by Ms. King, seconded by Mr. Kranstuber, to approve the Meeting Minutes of April 27, 2021, as presented.  Motion passed.  
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Append #005
Approval of the Consent Agenda: 

Motion by Mr. Kranstuber, seconded by Mr. Rozanski, to approve the Consent Agenda as follows:


Bills:   
April 30, 2021 


$   135,045.99
Bills:   May 15, 2021



$   116,772.35
Electronic Payments April 2021

$1,408,294.16
Medical Payments April 2021

$   138,780.90
Payroll: April 30, 2021 


$   388,584.31
Payroll: Monthly May 7, 2021 

$       9,898.65

Payroll: May 14, 2021 


$   415,237,85
March Financial Report 
April Financial Report 
Motion passed.  
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Append #006
Round Table Discussion:
Updated reports were given by Department Heads and Trustees.
OPWC Grant and Loan Award

Mr. Eric Richter, Township Administrator stated on May 13, 2021, the Ohio Public Works Commission Board voted to award Washington Township $1,590,600 towards costs associated with the Amlin improvement project.  $590,600 is in the form of a direct grant, while the $1,000,000 loan is 0% interest and payable up to 30 years.  The loan can be repaid utilizing future Gasoline Tax receipts, reducing financial resources needed for this project from the General Fund.  When we receive the participation agreement from OPWC, a formal resolution will be brought before the Board.

Communications Manager – Melanie Amato

Ms. Melanie Amato, new Public Information Officer, will be starting with us on June 1, 2021.  We are working to get her laptop/desktop set up for her use, establishing e-mail, etc.  Ms. Catherine Grossman, Human Resources Manager, is preparing an informal orientation for her first week, and we hope to get her around to the stations to meet everyone as well.  She will be attending her first Administrative Staff meeting on June 7, 2021.  

HARP Technology

Mr. Richter was invited by SWACO to participate in a call with HARP Technology and Innovative Organics on May 13th.  HARP Technology has secured a facility on Fishel Drive where they will be operating a food waste composting facility.  This is an allowable use under the Limited Industrial District Regulations, 344.022. They outlined how their facilities operate. 

Amlin Area Improvements Update

EMH&T has been following up with various utilities and CSX regarding lines and surveys in preparation for pre-construction work (Columbia Gas e-mail appended to Meeting Minutes).  EMH&T continues to target construction by September 1, 2021.

The Board asked if construction could get started on this project before September, mainly the Stormwater drainage.  Mr.  Richter will contact EMH&T to request this project get started.    

Franklin County Public Health/Mosquito Program Survey

On March 22nd, Mr. Richter participated in a Zoom call regarding the future of the mosquito management program.  Mr. Richter was supportive of extending the existing agreement with Clarke for years four and five (we are currently in year three).  FCPH is also discussing the feasibility of forming a mosquito abatement district funded by property taxes.  When polled, Mr. Richter supported maintaining the contract model versus establishing an abatement district funded by property taxes. (E-mail included).
AEP Line Improvement Communications

Mr. Richter followed up with Ms. Shumate with AEP through an email regarding the communications packet related to the line improvements they will be doing within the Township.  She indicated they are working on it, and may have something to share next week. E-mail appended to Meeting Minutes. 
Introduction to First Watch Software

Chief O’Connell introduced a presentation of First Watch software.  This software would be utilized by the WTFD for data collection, evaluating metrics, and annual accreditation compliance.  No action is being requested from the Board at this time, however, the Chief outlined the costs and benefits of the software, and he answered questions by the Board.  

Vaccinations:

Chief O’Connell stated the Department had 100 doses of the COVID 19 vaccines to administer on May 18, 2021, which was administered first to Washington Township employees, their families and then to the City of Dublin Employees.  28 doses were administered and it went really well. 

Other Updates:

Accreditation, Fire Equipment and Prevention Personnel updates were also giving.   
Human Resources Updates:
Ms. Catherine Grossman stated interviews are being done for Prevention Inspectors and 22 interviews for Part Time Fire Fighters and working on Accreditation.  
Adjourn Meeting:

Meeting of May 25, 2021, adjourned at approximately 7:43 p.m.

_____________________________________                   _______________________________
Mr. Charles Kranstuber, Chair


         Ms. Joyce E. Robinson, Fiscal Officer
